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Research Analysis 

 

The proposed committee substitute to HB 2459 exempts mobile food vehicles that did not have 

an automatic fire extinguishing system prior to July 1, 2024 from the requirement to install them 

according to current code, as long as they have portable fire extinguishers installed in their 

vehicles. A six liter Class K-rated portable fire extinguisher is required for all cooking equipment 

involving solid fuels or vegetable oils, animal oils, or fats. All mobile food vehicles that utilize 

liquified petroleum gas are to be inspected by and receive a permit from the Oklahoma Liquified 

Petroleum Gas Board. Additionally, the measure requires the State Fire Marshal to inspect and 

issue operational permits annually to mobile food vehicles. The provisions of this measure expire 

July 1, 2026.  

 

Prepared By: Keana Swadley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The FULLPCS1 to HB2459 sets forth certain inspection requirements to be conducted by the 

Oklahoma Liquified Petroleum Gas Board and/or the Oklahoma State Fire Marshal. These 

provisions are anticipated to be in accordance with the normal duties of these entities. Therefore, 

in its current form, HB2459 is not anticipated to have a material impact on state budget or 

appropriations.  

 

Prepared By: Robert Flipping IV, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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